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Special Committee on Transfer Stations Meeting Minutes
May 11, 2015
1:30 p.m.

Location:  Lynwood Roberts Room, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425

In attendance:  Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), Matt Schellenberg, Jim Love, Greg Anderson, Stephen Joost and Jim Love (arr. 2:02)
Also: Robert Campbell – Council Auditor’s Office; Katrin MacDonald and Crystal Shemwell – Legislative Services Division; Paige Johnston – Office of General Counsel; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division;  Jeff Foster – Solid Waste Division; Peggy Sidman – Office of General Counsel; Teresa Eichner – Mayor’s Office
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened: 1:34 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford convened the meeting and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  
Jeff Foster, Chief of the Solid Waste Division, reviewed a document entitled “Terms and Conditions for Operation of a Solid Waste Transfer Station”. The document provides for a 10-year term with 5 additional 1-year options and contemplates a start date no later than October 1, 2017, although with a preference for an earlier start. Chairman Gulliford expressed a strong preference for an earlier start and advocated for wording the RFP so as to either require or strongly incentivize a much earlier date. In response to a question, Mr. Foster said that the current waste hauler contract provides that the haulers shall deliver the waste they collect to any facility designated by the City upon one week’s notice of a change. Public Works Director Jim Robinson noted that the RFP will score numerous factors that balance considerations such as ability to start operation quickly with the per-unit cost proposed and proposed site.
Mr. Foster explained the RFP development, review, issuance and scoring process and estimated that a contractor could be selected by September. The RFP includes a provision for the transfer station operator to pull out recyclable materials from the solid waste stream and sell it independently, reporting the quantity to the City for credit toward its state goal. While the ideal location for a single transfer station as determined by the City’s consultant study would be somewhere in the area of Beach Boulevard east of I-295, the actual location will depend in large part on property availability. The group discussed the potential economics of including yard waste in the transfer station and transporting it to the Trail Ridge Landfill either with or separately from the other solid waste. The group also discussed the appropriate size for a required letter of credit and whether the proposed $7.5 million requirement is too large to prevent smaller contractors from being able to propose on the contract. The committee members expressed a preference for a performance bond rather than a letter of credit in an amount that would reimburse the City for running the operation should the contractor fail. Jeff Foster reiterated that the contract for the transfer station will strongly incentivize recycling whatever can be recycled to help the City meet its state mandate to reach a rate of 60% recycling of the waste stream by December 2016, which will be difficult otherwise. In response to a question, Mr. Foster said that the City would inspect a transfer station on a frequent basis under the facility’s CON, and Council Member Anderson advocated that the inspection criteria be included in the RFP for the information of the proposers. Robert Campbell of the Council Auditor’s Office explained the “host fee” provision and how the tonnage will be charged only once, either at Trail Ridge Landfill or at the transfer station.

The group discussed the size parameters of a transfer station and the requirement in the RFP that the facility be large enough to accommodate queues of trucks so that they do not stack up on public roads. The RFP contains a requirement that the transfer station operation not negatively impact the transportation level of service in the area and that the contractor shall maintain all ingress and egress roadways in good condition. 

Council Member Schellenberg raised a question about the sufficiency of the City’s current penalties for insufficient performance by the contract haulers, and expressed the feeling that the current penalties are insufficient to adequately incentivize the desired performance level.
The committee will meet one more time to review the changes to the RFP before it is issued.

Meeting Adjourned: 2:45 p.m.

Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research Division

   5.11.15   Posted 3:00 p.m.
Tapes:
    Transfer Station Special Committee – LSD


    5.11.15
2

